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                 11th December 2003

Dear Ms Bolton 

Re:
Breckland Urban Capacity Study – Proposed Methodology 

Thank you for giving the HBF opportunity to comment on the above mentioned document. 

Before I set out the HBF’s comments I would be grateful if you could amend your Council’s database of people to contact on planning policy and housing matters, in order to ensure that any correspondence to the HBF is sent directly to me at my home address: Mr P Cronk, House Builders Federation, White Gables, 34 Church Road, Brightlingsea, Colchester CO7 0JF and note my phone number: 07802 857099. I can be contacted by e-mail at paul.cronk@hbf.co.uk. 

Specific matters:

In relation to the specific content of the Draft Methodology the HBF would like to make the following brief points:

Identifying Areas of Study

It is stated that apart from the five main towns within the District, larger villages will also be examined in the Study. The HBF would strongly doubt whether the inclusion of villages within such a Study would be in accordance with PPG3 and ‘Tapping The Potential’. That is not to say that the Council could not consider allocations as part of the Local Plan Process in such localities where they could provide opportunities for sustainable developments. However, it must be recognised that they are not urban areas and should not be treated as such.

Density Multipliers

It is extremely important that any density calculations are realistic and are based to some extent upon past development rates achieved in localities. Consequently, although densities calculations of 50 or more dwellings per hectare can be achieved in large urban centres, it must be very doubtful as to the extent that they are likely to be achieved in the much smaller town centres within Breckland District.

Discount Rates 

It is important that discount rates are realistic and that the development industry has had some direct input in assessing the viability and desirability of potential development sites. Furthermore, regard should be had to ownership issues (numbers of owners, owner’s intentions for sites e.t.c.).

Discounting Criteria

Regard should be had to past numbers of dwellings coming forward under specific categories. For instance, in relation to flats over shops where security concerns, the need for storage space e.t.c. are likely to be highly decisive in determining the actual numbers of flats likely to come forward. In relation to garden land other considerations apply, in particular are owners likely to want to sell off their gardens in order to gain financially, or will they want to protect their existing amenity. Furthermore, are such sites likely to be attractive to developers? 

Please find an electronic version attached to my e-mail of the HBF’s document entitled ‘Realising Capacity’ which provides far more information about how an Urban Capacity Study should be best undertaken and needs to be read in association with these written comments.

I look forward to the acknowledgment of these comments in due course. 

Yours sincerely

Paul Cronk

Regional Planner (Eastern Region)

